
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE  
 

CLARK COUNTY COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG)  
 

6th SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO THE 2020-2024 CONSOLIDATED PLAN AND  
THE 2024 HUD ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 

 
Clark County proposes to reallocate from unobligated/de-obligated CDBG program and 
administrative funds $6,040,000 for the Southern Nevada Children’s Advocacy Center (SNCAC) 
and $3,700,000 for the James Down Towers property of the Southern Nevada Regional Housing 
Authority (SNHRA) as additional projects in the FY2020-2024 Capital Improvement Plan.   
 
The funding for SNCAC will be used to acquire a property for a one-stop center where 
multidisciplinary services can be provided to children survivors of abuse and to their families. The 
facility will also serve as a nexus of SNCAC’s direct services and its advocacy efforts against child 
abuse. The center shall house staff representing child protection workers, law enforcement officers, 
medical providers, prosecutors, family/victim advocates, forensic interviewers, and mental health 
professionals.   
 
The funding for SNRHA will be used to aid in the renovation of 200 units within the James Down 
Towers senior public housing development to bring the units to modern standards and make them 
energy efficient. Proposed activities include renovations, increased site security, and energy 
efficient improvements.   
 
Consistent with the Citizens’ Participation Plan, the proposal is now being submitted for public 
comments. Comments should be sent in writing to CRMInfo@ClarkCountyNV.Gov or mailed to 
1600 Pinto Lane, Las Vegas, NV 89106 and will be accepted until 5:30PM on March 17, 2025.  
Final approval of the funding is contingent on the projects’ satisfactory compliance with the 
required environmental clearances.  
 
Once approved, the 2020-2024 Consolidated Plan and 2024 Annual Action Plan will be amended 
to reflect this allocation and submitted to HUD.  

 
PUBLIC COMMENT 

 
The 6th Substantial Amendment to the 2020-2024 Consolidated Plan and the 2024 HUD Annual 
Action Plan was posted for a 30-day public comment period in the Las Vegas Review Journal and 
El Mundo on February 14, 2025. 
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